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Changes to the Shareholders' Agreement involving the  

shares of Il Sole 24 ORE S.p.A. 

 
 

Milan, 8 June 2021 - Pursuant to Article 122 of Legislative Decree 58/1998 (the "TUF") and 

articles 129 and 131 of CONSOB Regulation no. 11971/1999 (the "Issuer Regulation"), 

hereby announced are a number of changes in the parties forming the shareholders' 

agreements made on 22 February 2019 (the "Agreement") between Confindustria and 53 

other associations and entities belonging to the Confindustria system (“Member 

Associations"). Specifically, the Member Associations have decreased from 53 to 51, as a 

result of a merger involving certain Member Associations and the disposal completed on 3 

June 2021 of the investment held by Sicindustria to Confindustria, with the resulting exit of 

Sicindustria from the Agreement. The overall percentage of shares contributed to the 

Agreement (equal to 68.549% of the share capital) remains unchanged.  

The main information on the Shareholders' Agreements is published pursuant to Article 130 

of the Issuer Regulation on the website of Il Sole 24 ORE S.p.A., 

www.gruppo24ore.ilsole24ore.com as well as on the website of the authorized storage 

mechanism "1INFO" at www.1info.it as from today's date 

 

 

For further information: 

 

Investor Relations: 

Raffaella Romano - Tel: 02 30223728  

e-mail: investor.relations@ilsole24ore.com 

 

Communication and External Relations: 

Ginevra Cozzi - Mob. 335 1350144  

e-mail: ginevra.cozzi@ilsole24ore.com 
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